JAMES RENNIE BEQUEST

REPORT ON CONFERENCE

Conference Title:  IGAC 10th International Conference, Bridging the scales in Atmospheric Chemistry : Local to Global
Travel Dates:  Arrival 07.09.2008 Departure 12.09.2008


Location:  Annecy, France


Group Member(s):  Emanuel Blei


Aims:  Sharing my latest findings and learning to know the scientific community


OUTCOME (not less than 300 words):-

The conference lasted for four and a half days and consisted of morning and afternoon sessions where senior researchers showcased their latest results.  Each evening a large crowd of people gathered to attend the poster session where younger researchers were able to present their work. The location, Annecy in southern France, was a very good setting for such an occasion as it provided a suitably calm and relaxed atmosphere.

The most important aspect of this conference for me was social networking: I had the chance to meet other PhD students, with whom I had previously worked on my field campaign in Borneo. This gave me a chance to better understand their projects and to discuss their findings. I also had the opportunity to present my results and findings (in poster form) to senior scientists and to receive critical advice on these. Most notably I met Dr. Yokouchi, a lady whose journal article had inspired me to conduct my measurements in a tropical rainforest.  I was able to show, and also to discuss with her, the results that I had collected in Borneo. Last but not least, the conference gave me the opportunity to meet potential future employers and to inquire about advertised post-doctoral positions. Given the specialised field and the fact that positions are often not advertised widely, this was very valuable.

The second most important aspect was the scope of topics that were presented. All levels of atmospheric chemistry were covered; from local scale measurements using simple box enclosure methods to background air monitoring on trains travelling through Russia or Australia, to global atmospheric chemistry models. Researchers from many countries were represented and this, combined with the range of themes discussed, gave me an excellent chance to gain an overview of the whole field and the activities of the different research groups therein.

Last but not least the conference gave me the chance to compare my work with that of my peers both in topic and quality.

Overall I can say that attending the conference was worthwhile for both my personal as well as professional progression. 

